UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

November 21, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 
November 21, 2017 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M. 
Present: Heidi Clevenger; Adam Cohick; Todd Chestnut, Sean Shultz, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary.  
Approval of Minutes: Heidi motioned to approve the October 17, 2017 Meeting minutes, Adam seconded, all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Heidi motioned to approve the October 17, 2017 Meeting Treasurer’s Report, Adam seconded; all were in favor. 
Visitors: Dale Bailey, Bob Shively, Richard Deihl and Michael Burchfield
Mike Burchfield and his son, Clayton Burchfield, were her to voice a complaint regarding the low flying airplanes around their home.  They stated that they did send a letter to the FAA, however, have not got very far.  They stated that they believe there is a noise issue, as well as, a safety issue with how low the aircraft is flying.  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, explained that even though there is a Nuisance Ordinance, that it would not hold up against the FAA.  The supervisors said that they could join in on the complaint and have Sean send a letter.  Solicitor Sean Shultz will be drafting a letter.
Correspondence: 
Cancel Subscription to Business Journal



No one interested in PSATS Boot Camp

Old Business:
  Dale Bailey stated that the property on Gameland Road that is to be being cleaned up, does not look much different.  The supervisors would like to proceed and have solicitor, Sean Shultz, continue to move forward with this matter.  Sean agreed and is addressing the problem.  
Adam motioned to approve the 2018 budget to be advertised, Todd seconded, all were in favor.

New Business:  No new business
Solicitor’s Report:  See old business – Gameland Road
Road Master Report:  Dale had nothing new to report.
Permit Report:  There were three permits.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively reported that he attended a Volunteer Management Course through FEMA on September 28-29, 2017.  He also attended the Governor’s Preparedness Conference in Hershey and learned about using social media.  He attended the Active Shooter exercise at Shippensburg Middle School on October 9, 2017.  He assisted with the lighting of the generators for the Halloween Parade on October 30, 2017 and he informed us of the local coordinator meeting on November 20, 2017 in Carlisle for Team Rubicon, which are a group of military veterans who volunteer their time to help teach people about what to do in emergency situations.
Approval of bills for payment:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Todd seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Adam motioned to adjourn the meeting, Todd seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
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